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Peremptory Norms of General International Law

With respect to the topic of Peremptory Norms of General International Law (jus cogens), Mr.
Chairman, we want to thank the special rapporteur, Professor Dire Tladi, for the substantial
amount of work and analysis he has devoted to this project. We note that the Drafting Committee
has provisionally proposed several new draft conclusions.

We appreciate that the topic of peremptory norms of international law is of considerable
intellectual interest and recognize that a better understanding of the nature of jus cogens might
contribute to our understanding of certain areas of international law, perhaps most notably
human rights law. However, we continue to have a number of concerns with this topic. As we
have explained on previous occasions, from a methodological point of view, we wonder if there
is sufficient international practice on important questions, such as how a norm attains jus cogens
status and the legal effect of such status vis-a-vis other rules of international and domestic law.

As a threshold matter, we believe that the criteria for the identification of peremptory norms
must be based on, and be consistent with. Article 53 of the Vienna Convention on the Law of
Treaties (VCLT). In this regard, we appreciate that the draft conclusions regarding the
identification of peremptory norms proposed by the Committee correctly reflect the complete
definition of peremptory norms set forth in Article 53. Nevertheless, a number of concerns
remain and we would like explain two of them here. First, we agree with the statement in
paragraph one of Draft Conclusion 5 that customary international law is the most common basis
for peremptory norms of general international law. However, contrary to what is asserted in
paragraph 2 of the same conclusion, we are not aware of any examples of peremptory norms that



are based on general 



Protection of the Environment in Armed Conflict

Mr. Chairman, with respect to the topic "Protection of the Environment in Relation to Armed
Conflicts," the United States would first like again to express its thanks for the efforts of the
prior Special Rapporteur, Ms. Marie G. Jacobsson, in drafting reports that recognize the
complexity and controversial character of many of these issues. We look forward to the
contributions of the new Special Rapporteur, Ms. Marja Lehto.

We would like to note certain areas of concern from the proposed draft principles that emerged
from the ILC's Drafting Committee in August 2016 that we hope the new Special Rapporteur


